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SHABBAT CELEBRATIONS
      

Friday - October 2, 2015   - SUSHI IN THE SUKKAH / “SHABBAT ALIVE” Led by Rabbi Sherwood
Sushi in the Sukkah Dinner at 6:00 pm / “Shabbat Alive” Service at 7:00 pm
Oneg Shabbat following the service

Saturday - October 3, 2015  - Led by Rabbi Sherwood
No Torah Study this monring - Shabbat Morning Service - 10:00 am
Parashat Sukkot Shabbat Chol Ha’Mo’ed - crend leg zay zekeq
Exodus 33:12-34:26, Numbers 29:26-31 - Haftarah - Ezekiel 38:18 - 39:16
Kiddush Following the Service

Friday - October 9, 2015   - Led by Rabbi Sherwood
Tot Shabbat from 6:00-6:30 pm / Kabbalat Shabbat at 7:00pm 
Oneg Shabbat following the service sponsored by Lori & Gary Fenster

Saturday - October 10, 2015  - Led by Rabbi Sherwood
Torah Study - 9:15 to 9:45 am - Shabbat Morning Service - 10:00 am
Parashat B’reishit -  -ziy`xa zyxt  Genesis 1:1-6:8 - Haftarah - Isaiah 42:5-43:10                               
Kiddush Following the Service

CHOIR SHABBAT / WALL OF PERPETUAL REMEMBRANCE DEDICATION
Friday - October 16, 2015 - Led by Rabbi Sherwood & Cantor Bern-Vogel
Kabbalat Shabbat at 7:00pm 
Oneg Shabbat following the service sponsored by Harriet Herman

Saturday - October 17, 2015 - Led by Rabbi Sherwood
Torah Study - 9:15 to 9:45 am - Shabbat Morning Service - 10:00 am
Parashat Noach - gp zyxt - Genesis 6:9-11:32 - Haftarah - Isaiah 54:1-55:5
Kiddush following the Service

SCHOOL FOR JEWISH LIVING SHABBAT 
Friday - October 23, 2015 - 7:00 pm - Led by Rabbi Sherwood, Cantor Bern-Vogel & SJL Students
Kabbalat Shabbat at 7:00pm
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Lisa & Joel Feinstein in honor of 20th Wedding Anniversary

Saturday - October 24, 2015  - Led by Rabbi Sherwood
Torah Study - 9:15 to 9:45 am - Shabbat Morning Service -  10:00 am
Parashat Lech-L’cha - jl-jl zyxt - Genesis 12:1-17:27 -  Haftarah - Isaiah 40:27-41:16
Kiddush Following the Service

ASK THE RABBI SHABBAT 
Friday - October 30, 2015 - 7:00 pm - Led by Rabbi Sherwood
Kabbalat Shabbat at 7:00pm
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Renee & Mike Kress in honor of their daughter’s wedding and
the yahrzeit of William Klemtner

Saturday - October 31, 2015  - Led by Rabbi Sherwood
Torah Study - 9:15 to 9:45 am - Shabbat Morning Service -  10:00 am
Parashat Vayera - `xie zyxt - Genesis 18:1-22:24 -  Haftarah - II Kings 4:1-4:37
Kiddush Following the Servic
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EREV SIMCHAT TORAH
& CONSECRATION

Sunday - October 4, 2015
dxez zgny axr

Festivities begin at 6:00 pm.

Join us for one of the most fun holidays on
the Jewish calendar.   Celebrate the Torah
as we finish reading the last verses of the
book of  Deuteronomy and begin reading
the first verses of the book of Genesis.   We
will also bless the new students in our
School for Jewish Living.

DANCE WITH THE TORAH -- LIVE
MUSIC - FREE ICE CREAM SUNDAES

YOUTH GROUP
SUKKAH SLEEPOVER

for all members of
TYGER, TYGER 678 & TYGER Cubs
Friday - Saturday - October 2 -3, 2015

After Sushi in the Sukkah and the
Shabbat Alive Service

Sukkah Sleepover begins at 9:00pm

In the morning, enjoy a pancake breakfast
prepared by

Rabbi Jay & Lisa Sherwood

Please RSVP to Jessica or Bailee to make
sure that you can attend an awesome

Sukkot evening!

Announcing the 2015 Sisterhood
Variety Show

Featuring your Friends and Neighbors
November 21, 2015
7:00 pm to 9:00 pm

              At Congregation Emanu El

                     If interested in attending or performing, please call Michele Zipperstein or the
Temple office
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Rabbinic Reflections
As the Hebrew calendar month of
Tishrei comes to a close, I find
myself reflecting on the busy
month, filled with joy from the
wonderful celebrations contained
within its dates, yet a bit worn out
and overwhelmed by the whole
experience. I feel this way every
year. I believe that the Jewish
calendar was set up to elicit this

feeling from us. 
   The holidays of Tishrei come up so quickly, one right
after the other, so that we usually have little time to reflect
upon the holiday that just passed before that the next one is
upon us. In some respects, it is like enjoying a
multi-course meal with scrumptious flavors, but sometimes
the waiter brings the next course too soon. I wish that I had
a little more time to savor the essence of each course. Rosh
Hashanah celebrates another year since creation, bringing
with it the sweetness reflected in apples and honey. Tzom
Gedaliah—a little known observance remembering the
Babylonian era assassination of the Jewish mayor of
Jerusalem—adds a bittersweet flavor to the mix. Yom
Kippur, with its ceremonies that celebrate the purification
of the soul, refreshes the palate. Sukkot, the fall Harvest
Festival, brings the zest of the first fruits into the mix,
dining al fresco in the Sukkah for a change of scenery.
Shmini Atzeret with its prayer for rain reinvigorates the
fields that produce the grains that are essential to the
agricultural lifecycle that yields the bounty of our feast.
And finally, there is Simchat Torah, rejoicing in the spice
of Torah that completes this banquet of Tishrei. 
   As would be expected after such a rich buffet, sometimes
we need to sit back and loosen our belts. This is the month
of Cheshvan.             
  There is something very satisfying in this delightful
exhaustion. While we would love to enjoy the feast again,
and we will next year, we also want a little down time. I
am grateful for the month of Cheshvan to do just that. In
the Talmud, Cheshvan is called Marcheshvan—“Bitter
Cheshvan”—since it is the only month that contains no
holiday. Perhaps Cheshvan should not be so bitter. How
wonderful it is to have time for reflection. We are blessed
with the wisdom of our tradition that gives us a month of
quiet reflection after a month of intense celebration. So
much of the meaning in our lives is gained in
contemplative reflection. In this month of Cheshvan, I
wish all of you a time of quiet reflection, where you can
contemplate those things in your life that do not often
bring about intense celebration, but need our attention
nonetheless. As the season of planting seeds for the new
year comes to a close, may we relax and enjoy the fruits of
our labors.

Kol tuv,

Rabbi Jay Sherwood

Cantorial Comments
 
A Sikele a Kleyne - poem by
Avrom Reisen

A little sukkah, with simple
boards, I barely put together – I
covered the roof with a little
skhakh and sit in the sukkah
and think…With a great cry
and a bitter yell, my wife comes
inside. ‘Listen my husband –

those winds will soon blow the sukkah down – what will
happen then?!’ ‘Don’t be a fool, don’t have any grief or
worry about the wind…No matter how many winds
will roar, no matter how many generations will come –
the sukkah will always remain standing.’

   This is an abridged form of one of my favorite Yiddish
holiday songs that in simple terms, gives us the essence of
what the sukkah is about.  Together, we have entered a
new Jewish calendar year - 5776 - with joy and reflection,
praying for renewed blessings of health, happiness and
contentment for those we love and those who are dear to
us.  We prayed for our prayers to be answered before the
heavenly gates - sha’arei hashamayim - close at Neilah
yet… there is still time during the days of Sukkot - even
before Simchat Torah - to make amends!  If I have hurt
or upset anyone in any way, I hope you will forgive me;
the ultimate form of  Tshuvah  is panim el panim – face to
face – if we have not succeeded in righting ‘wrongs’ we
may have done.  The poet, Avrom Reisen, reminds us with
this song, that despite the fragility of life, and the harsh
winds that may challenge us on our path, there will always
be a divine shelter of peace hapores sukkat shalom aleinu
watching over us.

   It was a privilege to have so many able Torah readers
this year – thank you:  Michelle Anctil, Renee Kress, Les
Kushner, Mary Lynn Slough, Nicole Smith, Leslie Soltz
and Neil Spears for their beautiful and well-prepared
Torah readings.  How grateful we are to our Volunteer
Choir members who added so much to the richness and
beauty of our services:  Michelle Anctil, Grace Harris,
Sheri Maltzman, Mary Lynn Stough, Barb Smith, Lisa
Wise-Wolk, Chel Zipperstein, Les Kushner, George
Petite and Kevin Posalski.  We appreciate the many
hours you gave in preparing for the High Holy
Days!Finally, I want to express to my colleague and
friend, Jerry Ripley, my gratitude for his unending [34
years and counting] dedication and devotion to
Congregation Emanu El and the preservation of its music -
especially at this time of year - for the hours, days and
weeks of rehearsals that produced the deeply solemn and
majestically triumphant music so essential to the integrity
of our Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur services.And to
you, dear members of Congregation Emanu El, 

   I am pleased [and amazed!] to be entering my seventh
year with you. I pray that it will be for each of you, a year
rich in blessings of health, joy and laughter and peace. 

L’Shanah Tovah and Chag Sameach!

Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
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Presidential Perspectives
    
                            My Dear Friends,

The entire Congregation is invited to
a Town Hall meeting at the temple,
Sunday, October 25, at 2:00 PM.  We
will discuss the status of the
Mortgage Reduction Fund, the
current financial state of the temple,
and our ability to service our debt

going forward.  Your leadership is anxious to hear what
you have to say in this regard.  We also solicit your ideas
about revenue generation and membership growth.  Make
no mistake, our situation is dire and your input is
absolutely necessary.  Please make plans to attend.

   In an effort to create a significant and dependable
revenue stream, our First Vice President Cheryl Sukenik
and board member at large Mike Kress have undertaken to
expand the depth and breadth of our scrip program.  There
will be scrip available at all temple events and a larger
inventory will be kept on hand for your convenience.  One
quick example:  If each of our 209 member units buys a
$250.00 Stater Brothers card each month, the result over a
year’s time is $37,620 for our congregation.  Or as I think
of it 2.7 mortgage payments.  We have the tools in hand to
address part of our problem immediately

   On September 10th the resurgent Senior Group of
Congregation Emanu El met at the temple.  More than 50
seniors attended, some from our congregation, from
Congregation Etz Hadar, and from as far away as Banning.
Magician Mike Bailardo provided an excellent program,
but the real magic is the job Gloria Cutler, Barry
Lowenstein and Rabbi Cohn have done to reestablish this
vibrant group as an active force at our temple.  Please join
me in thanking them and contact the temple office to
inquire about the next senior event; a trip to the Skirball
Museum on October 14.

   As I write this the day before Kol Nidre, I hope you are
experiencing reflective and spiritually fulfilling High Holy
Days.  The temple staff, clergy, Sisterhood and leadership
puts in many hours of preparation for these special days.
Make sure and say thanks when you chat with them in the
days to come.

Gemar Chatimah Tovah, 

.
Craig Beasley

Sisterhood Speaks

   Greetings and warmest wishes
from our Sisterhood Board to all- for
a healthy, sweet New Year.  Thank
you to all who made our High
Holidays such a wonderful season of
celebration and reflection.  I would
like to especially extend
appreciation to Lorraine and

Catalina for all their hard work and devotion not just at the
start of the New Year but throughout the year.  Their
efforts make our occasions so much more enjoyable and
special.  Congratulations to our Gift Shop, what a
wonderful and successful sale they organized!  There will
also be another Gift Shop sale in November- it’s never too
early to start that Chanukkah shopping . . . 

   I am so pleased to announce we have several wonderful
events coming up.  First, our Sisterhood paid up brunch on
October 11 beginning at 9:30 am.  Please make sure to
RSVP ASAP to the Temple office.  Thanks to those who
have already joined in supporting our Sisterhood- and for
those who have not yet had a chance to join what a
wonderful time to do so at our brunch!  Also, Monica
Piper will be back on the evening of December 5th to help
us “find the funny” once again!!  I would like to also
encourage all to continue their generosity and support of
both our Flower fund and Campership fund.  

   Our next Sisterhood meetings are October 18 at 10:00
am. and then November 1 also at 10:00 am., at the Temple
and all are invited to attend.  Mazel Tov to our newest
members to our Sisterhood Board, Kathy Paisner and
Michele Zipperstein.  

Best, 

Francesca Sweet 

Temple Board of Directors Meeting
Thursday - October 15, 2015 

7:00 pm

 Members of the congregation are always
welcome to attend the meetings of the Board

and to participate in its deliberations
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Treasurer’s Report
Friends,

   It is my pleasure to report on our
congregation’s financial health for
the month of August 2015. While
July is usually the worst month for
income, August provides some
much-needed relief from financial
tsuris as many of our congregants
choose to pay their entire dues

commitments up front. 
   In the days prior to the end of August, roughly one-third 
of the congregation’s annual income generally flows in, 
and we are exactly on track this month, with income of
$139,000. This offsets monthly expenses of $25,000 to 
give us a much-needed cushion. I would like to thank 
those incredibly generous families who voluntarily paid 
their full commitments and even made voluntary increases 
to help us meet our financial burden in the months to 
come. 

Unfortunately I cannot be as optimistic about the 
mortgage reduction fund. In August we received 
approximately $24,000 toward meeting our goal of
$234,000, meaning that approximately 10% of those 
contributions arrived this past month. While I am very 
grateful to those generous families, I was expecting the 
mortgage reduction fund to follow the same pattern as 
dues, meaning that by this point we should have received 
over $54,000. This casts serious doubt on our ability to 
service our debt beyond the first of the year if 
contributions do not increase.

Your leaders are pursuing every possible option for 
bringing in extra cash in the coming months, but our plans 
are taking more time than expected. The most crucial need 
right now is for short-term capital to give us time to put 
our plans into place, and that is why I challenge each and 
every congregant to help us reach our goal of keeping the 
congregation financially healthy while providing all the 
services our families deserve. 
   As our President has said, there will be a congregational 
meeting this month and I sincerely, deeply hope that you 
will make the time to attend. It may well be the most 
important meeting in our history and will certainly set us 
on the path we follow for the next five years and beyond. 
   Of course, I remain committed to managing our accounts 
and reporting our financial health and welfare to you, the 
congregational family I willingly serve. I hope each and 
every one of you knows that you can seek me out with 
questions and concerns. Now is the time for great courage 
and great accomplishment, and I hope that I, along with 
the rest of your leaders, can do you proud.

Peace,

Stuart Sweet

Mental Health Awareness
Wear a Green Mental
Health Awareness
Ribbon, especially during
Mental Health Awareness
Week, October 5 – 11.
Together we can all spread
awareness about the
importance of mental
health and speak out

against the stigma around mental illness. Email Heidi
Nimmo at miriamruth@me.com to obtain a green ribbon.
   --Come out on Thursday, October 23 at 7 pm in the
social hall to learn about a “Hands On” opportunity to
make a difference by volunteering at our local mental
health clubhouse called Our Place. Our Place offers
peer-to-peer support groups and socialization for anyone
with a documented history of mental illness. It is open six
hours a day except Sunday. -Donate in support of Larry
Mink who is participating in the NAMI (National Alliance
on Mental Illness) awareness walk on Saturday, October
25 in Hemet. Larry and Allie Mink and others are
“Walking in the Sunshine to Bring Mental Health
Awareness into the Light.” See the weekly electronic
bulletin for Larry’s link or contact Larry at
LMink@CSUSB.edu Can't donate, sign up to walk with
Larry!
   Mental Health Fact:  Take suicidal talk seriously
There are several underlying causes that might trigger
distress — someone could lose their job or go through a
major breakup — but some things you can look for are:
someone talking about suicide or about feeling trapped,
anxious or agitated behavior, or other sudden drastic
changes in their personality. It’s more about seeing there
is something off or changed about a person and acting on
your instinct to get that person help. National Suicide
Prevention Lifeline: 1 800 373-TALK (8255) 

Nancy Sidhu & Heidi Nimmo, 
Co-Chairs, Mental Health Awareness

Thank you to Congregation Emanu El

My very best wishes to everyone and a happy and
healthy New Year,

Thank you for all your warm greetings,

Phyllis Newman
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Youth Group News

Please Mark your Calendars for the Following
Upcoming Events!

October 2, 2015
Sushi in the Sukkah
We will be having Sushi in the Sukkah with the
congregation followed by Shabbat alive services
and a sleepover.  Event begins at 6:00 pm.  
RSVP by Tuesday, September 29, 2015

October 14th
Cornerstone Church
We will meet at the temple and leave for
Cornerstone church at 6:30 pm. to volunteer.
RSVP by Wednesday, October 7, 2015

October 24th
Live Oak Canyon Pumpkin Patch
We will meet at the temple at 6:30 pm and leave for
Live Oak Canyon and a night of corn maze fun!
RSVP by Friday, October 16, 2015

November 8th
Matisyhu Concert
Join us for the Matisyhu Concert at the Fox Theater
in Riverside.  Tickets must be purchased in advance
- cost is $35.00 each.
RSVP by Wednesday, October 21, 2015

In addition to these events, Tyger 678 will be
attending the first NFTY 678 event of the year at
Temple Israel in Long Beach on January 30, 2015 -
watch for more information about this event coming
soon!

Jessica Campbell

New Names To Be Inscribed on
Wall of Perpetual Memorial 

Dedication 
October 16, 2015

Please join us as we dedicate the following names
on our Wall of Perpetual Memorial during Erev
of Shabbat services Friday, October 16, 2015:

Marc B. Lubey
Elaine Elford

Evelyn Barrad Zerr
Ceilia Wallach

Dear Congregants:

   I am forming a Social
Action Committee through
Sisterhood and the
Congregation to involve us
in more of the needs of our
community.  To begin the

year, I would like to ask everyone to bring canned
food whenever you come to the temple.  It is an easy
habit to get into and will add to our continuing
support of local food banks.  A few years ago, I put
together bags for breast cancer patients during
Breast Cancer Awareness Month in October.  We got
a response of  tears of appreciation in the treatment
centers when the bags were delivered.  I would like to
ask for your help in filling these bags again this year.
As you are out shopping please look for travel sizes of
the following items and bring them to the temple by
October 18, 2015.  

Hand Sanitizer
Hand Lotion

Socks
Knit Caps
Bandanas
Chapstick

If you would like to join this committee, please
contact me.

Thank you,
Renee Kress
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Comedienne
Emmy-winning comedy writer
Star of her own TV special

SAVE THE DATE
December 5, 2015     7:00pm

Congregation Emanu El
1495 Ford St. Redlands

Wine , Cheese & Dessert Reception
Schmooze with Monica!!

MONICA
     PIPER
MONICA
     PIPER

Back by popular demand...

   an evening with
ed asner

SATURDAY, OCT. 17 
7:00pm

TICKETS $45
UNDERWRITING OPPORTUNITIES AVAILABLE

ONE NIGHT ONLY AT
CONGREGATION EMANU EL

RSVP to the Temple Office  or at emanuelsb.orgRSVP to the Temple Office  or at emanuelsb.org
1495 Ford St. Redlands

909.307.0400 // cee@emanuelsb.org

   an evening with
ed asner

SATURDAY, OCT. 17 
7:00pm

TICKETS $45
UNDERWRITING OPPORTUNITIES AVAILABLE

ONE NIGHT ONLY AT
CONGREGATION EMANU EL

RSVP to the Temple Office  or at emanuelsb.orgRSVP to the Temple Office  or at emanuelsb.org
1495 Ford St. Redlands

909.307.0400 // cee@emanuelsb.org



Seniors by Seniors*
For seniors of the greater

San   Bernardino-Redlands-Banning-Mountains 

and surrounding Jewish communities!!!

Join us for a delightful day at the

SKIRBALL CULTURAL CENTER/MUSEUM
in Los Angeles

WEDNESDAY - OCTOBER  14th
Transportation by Luxury Chartered Bus

Leave Congregation Emanu El at 10:30 am
Return to Congregation Emanu El by 5:30 pm

A Docent Guided Tour
including Two Major

Exhibitions

• Petit Takett: Love,
Legacy & Recipes from

the Maghreb

•Vision and Values:
Jewish Life from

Antiquity to America

$ 30.00 per person
includes transportation and museum entrance

fee
LUNCH ON YOUR OWN AT THE FABULOUS ZEIDLER’S CAFE

Reservations must be made by
pre-payment and received no later

than Tuesday - October 6th
Send or drop-off to: 

Congregation Emanu El, 1495 Ford Street, Redlands CA
92373

Reservations limited to 40 people will be
accepted on a “first-come-first-serve” basis
“SENIORS” = ANYONE WHO CONSIDERS HIMSELF OR HERSELF A ‘SENIOR’ - RETIRED,

60+,

Siddur GPS: How do I get from
the Siddur to God?

A New Adult Education Class

The Jewish prayer book is designed to take us on
a spritual journey. Just like any map, we must
understand the symbols in order to arrive at our
desired destination. Join us for three illuminating
evenings as Rabbi Jay Sherwood teaches us the
skills that are neccesary to navigate the Siddur
and be transformed by its spiritaul pathways.

OCTOBER 27
NOVEMBER 3
NOVMBER 10

7:00 to 8:30 pm

Congregational Meeting  

October 25, 2015
at 2:00 pm

We want your ideas!

Please plan to attend the
Congregational Meeting to learn

about our improvements, our
future and our needs.  This is your

temple, your children’s temple
and your descendent’s temple.
We need everyone’s input to

secure our future!!•
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Happy Anniversary
!aeh lfn

We congratulate and extend a Mazal Tov to the
following whose wedding anniversaries occur in
October:
8-Oct    Elisabeth Tunlia-Feinstein & Joel Feinstein 
10-Oct   Yohannes Amare & Melody Bell 
13-Oct   Ayala & Larry Mink
16-Oct   Margy & Orville Spears
16-Oct   Cheryl & Howard Sukenik
20-Oct   Rebecca Beckett & Aaron Stein
26-Oct   Dip & Nancy Sidhu
30-Oct   Karen & Aaron Arnstein 

Happy Birthday!!! 
gny zcled mei

We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in
October and wish them a Mazal Tov:

1-Oct Gloria Aswal
1-Oct Jeanette Swedlove
1-Oct Francisco Acevedo
4-Oct Edward Kropf (19 years old)
5-Oct Ira Vogel
6-Oct Philip Holder
7-Oct Janice Ellman
7-Oct Gary  Eirew
8-Oct Jose Mendez (18 years old)
9-Oct Kat Grossman
9-Oct Claudette Guy
9-Oct Paree Getzoff
10-Oct Lillian Gaunt
12-Oct Lazarus Wolk

12-Oct Pamela Campbell 
12-Oct Samuel Ladenson (10 years old)
12-Oct Emily Ladenson (10 years old)
13-Oct Mark Levy
13-Oct Max Darrow (21 years old)
14-Oct Leslie Soltz
14-Oct Melissa Ladenson (4 years old)
15-Oct Phyllis Newman
15-Oct Howard Grossman
15-Oct Jose Mendez
15-Oct Leah Sukenik
17-Oct Dorothy Fenster
18-Oct David Cohen
19-Oct Zeeda Nierman
20-Oct Robert Klein
21-Oct Emily Beasley
22-Oct Rachel Swedlove
22-Oct Ava Lalezarzadeh (17 years old)

Join in the launch of our new, more
convenient Scrip Program!

More opportunities to purchase
Scrip on the days you are
already at the temple.
Expanded inventory.
Clear instructions on how to
purchased Scrip on-line.

All part of the new Scrip Program.  Scrip
is an easy way to help the temple by
buying the items you would buy any
way.  So, join in and help us make our
Scrip program soar!

24-Oct Carl Mitchell
24-Oct Jack Smith (6 years old)
25-Oct Vickie Becker
25-Oct Jay Hodes
25-Oct Hannah Lewis (16 years old)
25-Oct Alexander Arnstein (8 years old)
26-Oct Beverly  Irom
26-Oct Ann Sheppard
26-Oct Josephine Raynes (4 years old)
27-Oct Morasha Stuckey
28-Oct Andrew Levy (6 years old)
30-Oct Miriam Appelbaum
30-Oct Steven Eirew (19 years old 

•

•
•
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                  Yahrzeits
The followingYahrzeits will be observed during the month of October.  Those whose names are inscribed on the

Wall of Perpetual Memorial are designated with a .

October 2-8, 2015
 Samuel Levene
Alfred Cohn 
Joseph Irom
Jack Levine
Al Diamond
Hyman Marcus
Israel Binder
Anna Fisher
Esther Vaugall
Harold Levin
Leslie Magerman
Max Rosenblum
Howard Israel
Beverly Scher
Celia Wallach
Baila Clayman
Jack Kaplan
Alexander McIntosh
Louis Kassel
Foesa Tennenbaum
Mary Klein
Harold Harris
Everett Olenick
Frieda Atlas
Dorothy Whitman
Sylvia Wagner
Moses Goodz
Hilda Mccraw
Sophie Peters

October 9-15, 2015
Hannah Katz
Dorothy Neumann
Samuel Schatz
Edward Schnitzer
Simone Keir
 Morris Clayman
Mary Blumenthal
Rose Miller
Claude Erlanger
Robert King
Samuel Zelen
Abraham Silverman
 Rae Myers
 Rose Miller
Frank Nickerson
Mina Barnett
 Hyman Katz
Morris Bogdanow
Gertrude Altheimer
Paul Harris
Monia Golant
Joyce Wakefield
Abram Rosen
Anna Walt
Eleanor Smith
Maurice Lichtenstein
Max Goodman
Rebecca Cowan
Sheyna Gershman
Wallace Lebeck
 Cecile Katz
Harold Jaffrey
 Florence Harris

October 16-22, 2015
 Nathan Frankel
 Louis Lempert
Harold Sweroloff
 Joe Scher
Ben Blackwell
 Julius Spears
 Stephanie Wechsler
 Jack Nelson
Myra Marashinsky
Robert Bryce
 Hedwig Neuburger
Nathan Pasman
 George Phillips
Harry Sherman
 Arnold Frisch
Herman Arlan
 Leelah Raynes
Dorothy Saperstein
 1st Lt. David
Bernstein
Gene Selig
Harry Sherman
 Heinrich Strauss 
 Edith Goldberg
 Arthur Robin
 Lily Pinsky
 Jacob Sentob
Maxine Davidson
 Mark Walder
 Rose Fremland
 Carl Goldstein
 Norma Maskin
 Helen Mishook
George Wixen
 Michael Weiss
 Lena Bernstein
 Max Uffer
Charles Tannenbaum
Mira Bronia Marmor
Ralph Davidson
Margaret Sevcik
 Morris Krieger
 Beatrice Bettinger
 Lina Becker
 Richard Becker
 Isidore Rundberg
 Pauline Berzosky
 Bertram Spears
 Edward Abramson
Terrlyn Holder

October 23-29, 2015
Abraham Sheppard
Estelle Zamell
Myer Medoff
Faythe Printz
 Maxwell Bernstein
 Louis Sharelson
 Armand Lehmann
Bessie Traves
 Lillian Weinstein
Samuel Schwartz
Paul Spitzer
 Dora Lichtenstein
 Sadie Lawrence
 Beverly Protess
 Paul Rowelsky
 Louis Secofsky
 Joseph Modes
 Nettie Levin
Benjamin Kaplan
 Michael Alan Katz
Rose Milgram
Leo Frankel
 Jenny Rosenbaum
 Ruth Rowelsky
 Louis Rowelsky
 Rena Knopf
 Rosa Blumenthal
 Lore Blumenthal
Charles Reyman
 Ann Stewart
Rose Marx
 Sara Ceizler
 Claire Feigenson
 Solomon Helfman
Benjamin Davidson
 William Klemtner

Oct. 30-Nov. 5, 2015
 Celia Joseph
 Howard Waldman
 Lucien Lehmann
Walter Appelbaum
 Bruce Bogost
 Joseph Allen
 Stephen Ginsberg
 Joel Mayfield
 Yetta Abrams
Mariano Fusco
Eva Frost
 Irene Lubelsky
Milton Effron
 Edith Suchow
Milton Robin
 Herman Stelzer
 Samuel Feldstein
Rose Zwick
 Jeffrey Kamzan
 Max Rosen
 Louise Levine
Irving Finkler
 Edward Seeman
 Leona Soltz
Ivan Tannenbaum
 Adeline Libman
 Sidney Vines
 Rebecca Helfman
 Harold Simon
 Rebecca Rogers
 Bertha Silverman
 Harriet Levine
 Burton Brin
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Thank you to the many people who contributed to our High Holy Days
services. Thank to our ushers, greeters, Ark openers, Torah readers, Aliyah
honorees, Torah lifters and dressers, choir members, Torah crown polishers,
break-the-fast cooks, synagogue cleaners & beautifiers, flower providers,
luncheon hosts, honey cake bakers, youth service leaders and helpers, food
bank donators, Kol Nidre appeal callers and pledgers, Book of Memory
typographers and all who helped in ways big and small to enhance the joy
and spirituality of our holidays. We also give a very special thank you to
Rabbi Jay Sherwood, Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel and Choir Director Jerry
Ripley for creating such beautiful and meanigful services, and to our
Administator Judy Filsinger and our Administrative Secretary Nicole Smith
for all of their behind the scenes help and preparation.

We also thank those whose efforts enhanced our Sukkot celebration:
Les Kushner - donation of Sukkah in memory of Nancy Kushner

David & Elijah Swedlove - Sukkah construction
Lisa Sherwood & Ashleigh Wilkie - Sukkah decorating

We Gratefully Acknowledge
We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:

TEMPLE FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of

Jean Slatin by Joanne and Donald Singer
Jean Teitelbaum by Leah and Avigdor Etzioni

Martin Feldman by Diane and Donald Feldman
Anna Gluskoter by Esther Weiss

Soloman Eskin by Joyce and Barry Eskin
Irving Moss by Annette and Lawrence Novack

Lawrence Chudacoff by Annette and Lawrence Novack
Beatrice Kay by Myral Bellman

Helen Hodes Goldfeder by Mildred Hodes
Arnold Schapiro by Irene Schapiro

Jacob Abrams by Bettie and Richard Abrams
In memory of…

Mary D Kreger by Francine Wixen
Alexander Kreger by Francine Wixen

Jeanne Zelden by Joyce and Barry Eskin
For the recovery of…

Michael Zelden by Joyce and Barry Eskin

SISTERHOOD PULPIT FLOWER FUND 
In observance of the Yahrzeits of… 

Frank Soltz by Leslie and William Soltz
Lenore Harris by Leslie and William Soltz

Bernice Feldman by Diane and Donald Feldman
Arnold Schapiro by Irene Schapi

HOME OF ETERNITY CEMETERY FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeit s of…Harold Kipper by Judy Miller

Irving Moss by Gloria and Max Chodak
In memory of

Charles Richter by Heddy Ann Richter
Nellie Richter by Heddy Ann Richter

Andrew Richter by Heddy Ann Richter
Members of Waldman & Cohen families by Kathy Lindbergh Cohen

and Paul Cohen
Ella Sherman by Shelley Silver and Family

Marilyn Estrin by Shelley Silver and Family

On occasions of joy or sorrow a contribution to one of our
temple funds is always appropriate.
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